Committee of the Whole
Minutes of the Meeting
November 6, 2023

. Vice-President McLaughlin called the meeting to Order at 8:00pm in the City Council Chamber.

. Vice-President McLaughlin requested that a roll call be taken to record the attendance for the
meeting. The COW Clerk called the roll - Councillors Bradley-MacArthur, Darcy, Dunn,
Durkee, Harris, Katz, LaCava, LaFauci, LeBlanc, President McMenimen, O'Brien, Paz, Staniey,
Vidal, and Vice President McLaughlin were all present in-person.

. President McMenimen moved to approve the minutes of the COW meeting held on October 16,
2023. The motion was adopted on a voice vote and the minutes of the October 16, 2023
meeting were approved.

. A resolution was submitted by Councillor Darcy concerning frauds and scams from itinerant
contractors. Councilor Darcy explained the Police Chief has been invited to attend the next
COW meeting on November 20,2023 to discuss the resolution. Councillor Darcy moved to

place the matter on the table. The motion was adopted on a voice vote.

. Vice-President McLaughlin reminded the viewing audience that tomorrow is election day and
encouraged all eligible voters to exercise their right to vote.

. A motion by Councillor Harris to adjourn was adopted on a voice vote, and the Chair declared
the meeting adjourned at 8:05pm.

Paul G. Centofanti - Clerk to the Committee of the Whole



